American Legion Riders Advisory Committee 
To Internal Affairs Meeting

February 6-7, 2014

Room 214a, TAL National Headquarters
Attendees:   Chairman Terry Woodburn (IL), Vice-Chairman T.J. Haynes (TX), David Gough (WI), Bill Kaledas (MI), Mike Kirchoff (FL), John Moffitt (AZ), Mark Clark (MO), Bob Sussan (VA), Jackie Evonsion (CT)
National Staff in Attendance:  Bill Sloan, Jack Querfeld
Resolutions Referred by Internal Affairs   ALR Committee is tasked with reviewing resolutions pending before the NEC and to make recommendations to Internal Affairs Commission on matters of interest to the American Legion Riders:
1. Resolution 8 – American Legion Riders Chapter Certificates
RESOLVED, By The American Legion in National Convention assembled in Houston, Texas, August 27, 28, 29, 2013, That The American Legion adopt the Charter certificate prepared by the Department of Nebraska, or one of similar fashion, as the sole certificate template to be distributed by The American Legion for all chapters of the American Legion Riders who desire a charter certificate for display at their respective posts; and, be it finally 

RESOLVED, That The American Legion continue to stand behind its newest program, The American Legion Riders, and recognize the surge of membership within The American Legion Family since its inception can be directly attributed in part to the Americanism displayed by this proud group of motorcycle enthusiasts and their stalwart dedication to preserve the same values and ideals as described and adopted in the four pillars of The American Legion.

Discussion:  The committee doesn’t want to give the impression that The American Legion is chartering ALR chapters at the national level since the Legion Rider is a program at either the post or department level.  Mandating or providing a certain form would add to confusion on that issue.  Also, some departments are providing charter roll documents and some are not.  Should be left up to each department to design and issue their own chartering documents, provided such documents are consistent with department and national constitutions.
Action:  Unanimous recommendation to reject.
2. Resolution 9 – American Legion Riders Membership Roll Call Certificates
RESOLVED, By The American Legion in National Convention assembled in Houston, Texas, August 27, 28, 29, 2013, That The American Legion adopt the Membership Roll Call certificate as drafted by the Department of Nebraska, or one of similar fashion, as the sole certificate template to be distributed by National for all chapters of the American Legion Riders who desire one for display at their respective posts; and, be it finally 

RESOLVED, By The American Legion in National Convention assembled in Houston, Texas, August 27, 28, 29, 2013, That The American Legion continue to stand behind its newest program, The American Legion Riders, and recognize the surge of membership within The American Legion Family since its inception can be directly attributed in part to the Americanism displayed by this proud group of motorcycle enthusiasts and their stalwart dedication to preserve the same values and ideals as described and adopted in the four pillars of The American Legion.

Discussion:  The committee wishes to leave this up to individual departments for the same reasons listed for Resolution 8 above.

Action:  Unanimous recommendation to reject.
3. Proposed Changes to Resolutions 35 and 32   
Discussion:  Proposed change would include the wording to allow persons who are eligible for the American Legion Family, but do not own motorcycles to join the American Legion Riders as “significant others” or “supporters”.  The current wording stipulates only eligibility for ALR through marriage to an ALR member.  
Further discussion concluded that due to the varying definitions of “marriage” in each state, the National resolutions should keep that wording; allowing for individual department interpretation.   An addition of “supporter” to a membership designation may interfere with the ability of posts and department to define “level of membership” or “associate members” and may be misinterpreted to allow non-Legion Family to become ALR members.
Committee also stressed that in no case shall an ALR program create or maintain a membership class that allows any person who is not a current Legion, Auxiliary, or SAL member to join the ALR.  
Action:  Recommendation that no wording be changed on either resolution.  Any further clarification can be addressed in the national website FAQ’s and other media.  The decision to to allow “supporters” or “significant others” within chapters should be left up to individual Departments and/or local ALR Chapters consistent with their constitutions and bylaws.
4. National ALR Committee Regional Assignments

Western Region – John Moffitt (AZ)

Midwest Region – Mark Clark (MO)

Central Region – Dave Gough (WI)

Southeast Region – Mike Kirchoff (FL)

Eastern Region – Bob Sussan (VA)

Northeast Region - Jackie Evonsion (CT)

Discussion:  If they have not already done so, each committee member should contact the Department Adjutants and ALR Chairmen in their regions.  Internal Affairs/ALR office will draft letter to departments to inform them of the committee assignments and availability of committee members for ALR questions and concerns.  This will be over the signature of either the Internal Affairs Commission Chairman or each respective Ad-Hoc committee member.

Action:  Regions should remain the same each year and not change with annual National Vice Commander appointments.  Information and regional graphic will also be posted on the website:  http://www.legion.org/riders/contacts.  
5. Legacy Run

Discussion:  After 10 years of successful Legacy Runs, a lot of talent has been established.  Over 1,000 man hours per year has been recorded for ALR volunteers from run reports.   With those resources growing, The American Legion may not need to hire a paid consultant to coordinate the annual American Legion Legacy Run.

The ALR Committee should take an active role in coordinating the Legacy Runs by establishing volunteer assignments, working with Department ALR Directors on Legacy Run routes and utilizing staff resources.
Action:  ALR Committee voted unanimously to eliminate the paid position of Consultant/Run Captain for The American Legion Legacy Run.  Recommend former chief road captain be invited as honorary road captain with travel expenses paid.
6. Fundraising Address: The Fundraising Division of National Headquarters is now in charge of receiving and processing all charitable donations to the organization.  The new address for LSF donations is:

The American Legion

Legacy Scholarship Fund

PO Box 361626

Indianapolis, IN 46236-1626
7. Routes for Charlotte 2014:  5-Day Ride  
Discussion: Several routes were discussed with the most popular being a route south from Indianapolis through Kentucky to Tennessee, then east toward Shelby, NC in time for the American Legion Baseball World Series Championship Game on Tuesday.  National Commander Dan Dellinger asked that Virginia be included in the route, if possible.
Action:  Staff should pursue plans for the Shelby, NC destination in time for ALB Game and possibly a trip north to Virginia and then back to Charlotte, NC.  Routes through Alabama, Georgia and South Carolina will also be developed.  Further route planning will be shared with the committee after the cage run scheduled March 1-7, 2014.
8. 100th Anniversary Legacy Run

Discussion: Ideas were discussed about smaller groups starting from different cities, and then meeting centrally to ride into the convention city.  Committee members should speak with their Department ALR chairmen to get suggestions.
9. Regional Romps
Discussion: Some departments conduct successful “state romps” each year.   Regionally, large ALR events are becoming popular.  The Western, Southeastern, and Central ALR Regions all are planning for the second or third annual “Romps” within their departments.  The “All American Romp” will be hosted by the Department of Illinois (Central Region) on July 30-August 3, 2014.  Alabama will host a Bama Southern Romp in Gulf Shores in 2014.  Other regions are planning large gatherings as well.
Action:  Include information on FAQ’s explaining the purpose of romps; leaving specific activities for referral to departments and regions. 

Committee did not want to mandate ALR official meetings during the romps, since such romps are put on primarily for the enjoyment of the Riders.  However, such romps would be a good venue for information and meetings and regional meetings may be encouraged.  Riders with actionable items/ideas/concerns would be urged to go through the due process of post and department resolution procedures.
10.   American Legion Rider of Honor (R.O.H.)
Discussion:  This annual award is coordinated by Gary Stephens.  Patch is awarded at the nationwide Romp.  In order to assure continuity, National Headquarters should work with Gary to set a procedure for the award application and selection. The R.O.H. recognition of outstanding members of the ALR is one of the earliest traditions of the Riders program.  This committee agreed unanimously that national should support it.
11.   LEAD Training
Discussion:  Existing ALR LEAD PowerPoint presentation was reviewed and discussed.  ALR Committee members should contact department adjutants in their regions to inform of availability of ALR LEAD training opportunities.
Action:  Replace Legacy Scholarship Fund graphs with bullet comments to answer frequent questions.  Internal Affairs will provide all ALR Committee members with copies of LEAD training materials and procedures for travel requests and approvals to conduct the LEAD training in their regions if budget will support and approved by the National Adjutant. 

12.   Legion Rider Safety - Tom Haynes
Discussion:  Proposed ALR Safety LEAD module was presented & distributed to committee members.
Action:  Add some slides to existing LEAD training module highlighting safety issues for ALR members and provide information on rider educational resources.  Explore department interest in developing a separate LEAD module to teach motorcycle safety specific to the needs of ALR members and active military.

13.   Rolling Thunder May 23-25, 2014
Discussion:  Fairfax, VA Post 177 hosts a gathering of ALR members travelling to Rolling Thunder to include a Friday night dinner and candlelight vigil with poker runs on Saturday.  Emblem Sales will have a booth for ALR items.  The goal is to involve more Departments.  Post 177 donates any profit back to the Legacy Scholarship Fund and suggests a nominal registration fee to boost that donation.  Rather than buying advertising in the Rolling Thunder publication, money would be better spent renting a tent for shade and providing free water. 
Action:  
a) Committee member Bob Sussan (VA) to check on tent in north parking lot of the Pentagon and/or possible space for RV.
b) Committee member Bob Sussan (VA) will coordinate local event and report back to the committee with the idea and purpose to include more chapters and/or departments in the planning  and execution of the events.

c) Instead of a registration fee, a voluntary donation for the Legacy Scholarship Fund should be encouraged.  

d) Committee voted to discontinue buying ad in Rolling Thunder publications and encourage people to check the website and Face book page for information.

e) The National organization will assist in publicizing the event on the national website and social media outlets.

14.   National Promotional Efforts
Discussion:  Development of the new Media Relations Division is currently underway.   Staff is working on ad slicks to be posted on the website for us in flyers for post and department functions.  Internal Affairs is working closely with Media Relations and Magazine divisions and will update the committee on any new ideas and developments.

15.   Other business
Discussion:  Staff was asked to investigate about the possibility of the ALR Committee receiving a two day call-in to the National Convention for the purposes of conducting a full committee meeting. This action will be reviewed by the Internal Affairs Commission before seeking approval.
Meeting adjourned at 12:00 noon, Feb 7, 2014
Minutes submitted by:
Michele Emery
